

Office of Operations | District 02 1440 Highway 90 | Bridge City, LA 70094 P.O. Box 9180 | Bridge City, LA 70096-918

P.O. Box 9180 | Bridge City, LA 70096-9180 Phone: 504-437-3100 | Fax: 504-437-3260 John Bel Edwards, Governor Shawn D. Wilson, Ph.D., Secretary

September 30, 2020

Ms. Michelle Impastato Council Secretary St. Charles Parish Council P.O. Box 302 Hahnville, LA 70057

Subject: Traffic Control Improvements, US 90 at LA 3060 (Barton Avenue), Lakewood Drive in Luling, St. Charles Parish

Dear Ms. Impastato:

This is in response to St. Charles Parish Council Resolution No. 6504, which requested the installation of additional lane use signage, left turn protected signals for the Barton Avenue and Lakewood Drive approaches to US 90 and the construction of a right turn lane on the Lakewood Drive approach. We are currently in the final stages of a study to implement changes at the intersection. Once the study is complete, we will notify you of our recommendations and implement the changes to the traffic control at the intersection. In regards to the Council's request to construct a right turn lane on the Lakewood Drive approach to the intersection, we are unable to grant this request as Lakewood Drive is not a State route and funding is not available to spend on local routes.

Please call if you have any questions or need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Chris G. Morvant, P.E., PTOE District Engineer Administrator

Chrish Where

CGM/ra

cc:

Honorable Matthew Jewell

Honorable Gary Smith Honorable Gregory Miller

Mr. Scott Boyle

Mr. Bao Le

Mr. Nelson Capote Ms. Kimberly Jones

Reading File

File/ L.F. St. Charles, C.S. 005-09 & CSRN 4674B